Minutes of Camber LTC Annual General Meeting Sunday 20 February 2011

Present: Chris Smith (Chair), Liz Somerville (minutes), Tony Foreman, Lisa Barber, Sandra Shillitoe, Alex Mills, Midge Beauchamp, Jo Penny, George Lindsay, Mark Challen, Jane Ashworth, Malcolm Finnie, Reg Murphy, Dave White, Pete Coleman, Ellen Holyhead, Graham Babcock, Gianluca Santoro, Desmond, Michael, John Stephens, Tim Marcusson, Mark Beale

Apologies: Mandy Gilliam, Justin Hunt, Judy Wright

Minutes of 2010 AGM

Approved without objection

Matters arising from the minutes

None

Reports from Officers

Chairperson – Chris Smith

Last year the focus was on refurbishing courts 1 & 2, deciding what to do with court 3 and expanding the schools programme.  We refurbished 1 & 2 and resurfaced court 3 with a completely new surface.  We have expanded the schools programme by adding a 2nd school, Heber, and have gone a long way to floodlighting court 3.  We did the fencing for court 3 ourselves and did major work to the clubhouse guttering.  For court 3 floodlighting, four things need to come together:

1. Planning application.  This was submitted in January with help from Ryan Fuller – many thanks

2. Funding application to the Mayor’s Fund for 60% of the cost (total will be £15-16k).  Helped by Ryan and Jane.  We should get decision on both of these in the next couple of months

3. Lease – we need a new lease of at least 21 years for funding applications.  This is in hand with Dulwich Estates

4. Actually putting the lights up

In 2007 we wrote a Business Plan – crux was that we had a lot of work to do on the facilities and we wanted to grow the club.  Membership has since grown from about 55 to 80+ adults and from 11 to 89 junior members.  Junior membership increase is down to Dave and Mark

In the past 3 years we have spent about £50k on facilities so we need to rebuild our reserves.  So aim now is to consolidate where we are rather than look at big projects.  We do have a problem, though, of now not having a property manager.  Which may mean spending more money on maintenance.

Reg mentioned the worry about subsidence on the edge of court 1 – is it caused by the oak tree roots?  Nothing has been said to Dulwich Estates.

Lisa raised the problem of moss on court 2.  Chemicals mess up the service so only answer to continue pressure washing it every few months

Chris concluded by thanking everyone who helps at the club, and to keep spending money over the bar

Club Captain – Jo Penny

Good entries into tournaments with great finals days.  Must encourage new members to join the tournaments, particularly the handicap.

Summer results
Men’s all came 2nd last so all relegated

Ladies: 1st came 2nd, 2nd came 4th, 3rd came 3rd
Mixed: 1st came 4th, 2nd came 2nd, 3rd came last

Kia men: 2nd last

Thanks to all the captains and we now have captains for all the teams for next season.  Encourage new members to come to club play.

Chris thanked Jo

Bar Secretary – John Stephens

Prices we pay have gone up so we have had to increase our prices in the last year.  We make quite a lot of money from hiring out the club – good for the bar.  Always open to suggestions for new lines

Treasurer – Ellen Holyhead

Judy not present so Ellen who prepared the accounts presented them.

Bar done well – takings up though profits not as high as last year.

Subs doing well

Court fee coaching doing really well and making a big difference to the club income

Bank account gone down because of the expenditure in the last year on the courts

Prepayments was an issue with the water board as they took a huge amount of our account by mistake, but the refund has now been made.

Pete asked how much court 3 cost - £17-18k

Malcolm asked why if membership has gone up so much why haven’t subs gone up accordingly.  Probably because in the past we only counted full members but now we include all playing members in the total

Acceptance of Annual Accounts

Audit outstanding but AGM accepted unaudited accounts.  Any issues will be reported to membership

Property Manager – Pete Coleman

Not much to add.  Fencing was perhaps too big a job for us to do ourselves

Determination of 2010/11 subscriptions

Proposal to increase full membership by £12 to £180 per year but if members renew by 1 April then they can pay the current rate of £168.  Mark C asked whether we could pay by direct debit.  But problem with that is members could cancel at any time and not pay for the full year.  Graham raised question of making bank transfers.  Problem with this is if members don’t put their name in the reference then we have no idea who the money is from.  But this is something we will have to sort out as cheques will eventually be phased out.

Proposal: increase full membership subs to £180 – agreed

Proposal: those renewing by 1 April get a discount of £12 – agreed

Therefore, new subs are:

Full adult playing: £180

Full playing junior, OAP, more than 7 miles, midweek: £90

Runner: £30

Social/biker: £10

Junior up to age 12: £10

Junior 12+: £20

Junior membership

At present the rate is £10 up to 12 years and £20 for 12-16 years

The LTA judge us on the number of juniors regularly competing.  Dave presented his plan that by this time next year the juniors will pay a higher sub if they’re not regularly competing.  There is the possibility of the LTA giving us some funding towards the cost of lighting if we increase our numbers of competing juniors.

Parent membership

Dave proposed a new tier of membership for parents who only want to play with their children between 9-5 Monday-Friday with subs of 25% of full membership.  Motion passed by AGM and Dave will contact the parents to let them know

Coaching membership

All coaches must be members and if any new coaches want to coach at Camber then an application must be made to the committee.  At the moment Kerstin is not a member so she needs to join as a midweek member.  All players who receive long term coaching who are not already members should also join.

Rule Changes

None

Election of Committee Members/Officers

Chris resigns as Chair and Sandra conducts election until Chris re-elected

Chair: Chris Smith (prop Dave White, sec Ellen Holyhead)

Treasurer: Judy Wright (prop Graham Babcock, sec Chris Smith)

Secretary: Liz Somerville (prop Ellen Holyhead, sec Graham Babcock)

Club Captain: Alex Mills (prop Dave White, sec Chris Smith)

Bar Secretary: John Stephens (prop Chris Smith, sec Graham Babcock)

The AGM also appointed the following officers:

Property Manager: vacant

Membership Secretary: Tony Foreman

Junior Members Rep: Dave White

Auditor: Tim Marcusson

Ladies Captain: Hillary Collins

Mens Captain: Gianluca Santoro

AOB

· Jo proposed scrapping away match fees.  Seconded by Alex.  Passed

· Pete proposed doubling home fees - defeated
